
F R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, November 13, 2014

Meeting Called to Order at 3:15 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Kenly Brozman, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer and Katharine Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Tom Nadolny, Principal; Kathleen Bracken, Librarian and Meaghan Phair, Teacher/Faculty. Committee Heads/Parents/Guests: Wendy Berman, Craig Drenga, Anastasia Stanmeyer, Alicia Dunaj and Stephanie McNair.

MOTIONS VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting; Meaghan’s request for PTA funding $100 for one bus to transport children to Berkshire Museum Festival of Trees.
Calendar, New Items:

Annual Holiday Shop. Wed, Dec 10—Fri, Dec 12

Annual Otis Ridge Ski Program. Wed, Jan 7—Wed, Feb 11, 2015 (6 weeks/6 hours).

Calendar, Ongoing:
PTA monthly meetings. Held second Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in the Library.

PTA Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTA meetings.

PTA Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTA meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Reading Specialist’s Report. 

Mary Turo, Reading Specialist, discussed a reading incentive program in the works. All kids participate, held Jan 9-30, 2015. Reading time recorded at home, recorded also by teachers in classrooms; delivered on Fridays. Goal: 200,000 minutes (2.15 hrs/child). Celebration ideas being discussed. Seeking $350 max funding from PTA. Non-competitive, working toward a common goal. Tom will look into funding help from the District, and suggested snow tubing trip at Butternut as reward.

Treasurer’s Report. 

• Gaga Pit paid for, 4k

• Mad Science Book Fair paid

• Need to front Holiday Shop apx 1k
· Balance $12,450 (75% is classroom money)
· Classroom accounts $3,843 
· 2k remaining operating funds, going into December
· Note: Cash Calendar raises apx 10k to raise account balance in 2015
Gaga Pit Presentation.
Gaga Pit arrived a couple of weeks ago. Kenly and Tom recruiting help to set up. Volleyball ongoing; question of impact on adding Gaga Pit? Plan to keep inside shed for winter, to reduce shoveling. 2-3/wk section in gym class to use, up to holidays. Brainstorm playground improvement ideas for next meeting.

Other ideas to spend balance of $1,800 remaining for playground improvements: 

• Tetherball

• Music-weatherproofed environment. Perhaps iPod and speakers on shelf in designated, sheltered area outdoors.

Program Idea. 

Wendy presented a program idea: “Flying Blind” with Matt Gilman, a non-sighted bicyclist tricks specialist. A PTA member from CT is seeking to partner with another member PTA school to reduce costs from $1,200 total for just one school to $900 for each  of two schools to fund this enrichment activity. Gilman’s main objective is to be an example to others with adversity in their lives about how to live life to the fullest, by embracing challenges and reframing them. Aim for a springtime activity. Perhaps a Screen Free Week option, or hold off to pursue grant next fall from OCC.

Discussion ensued, with consensus that Screen Free Week is an expensive week, and we must be careful to scale back costs and offer “home-spun” activities. Cannot afford two big-ticket events, as we must keep to 2k ceiling. Cannot make a commitment to the idea for the Flying Blind program until we see how Cash Calendar goes. Looking like we will let ice skating go (poorly attended last spring), but keep Berkshire South swim/dinner event, as it seems to be popular and well-attended.

President’s Report.

Flower Power Fundraiser. Sherry reported results: Sales $4,300; Profit $2,300. Had 50% return with no levels to meet. 100% of Flower Power profit allocated to classrooms (half kept in class, half saved for 6th Grade Field Trip). Farella 2nd Grade classroom had highest sales; children will be treated to a pizza party with Mr. Nadolny.

Book Fair. Sales $3,665; good, but down from last year. 50% + 5% profit = 2k + profit for library. It was noted that the books were not as great a variety as sent in previous years; much was aimed toward preschoolers. Anastasia will look into Pittsfield-based local book publisher who does sales similar to Scholastic, but with more diverse offerings, to appeal to middle school readers (5 + 6th Graders) and not just preschool readers. Days off from school during the week may have interfered with sales (Monday holiday + Professional Development Day, both in one week).
Holiday Shop. Shanon Albee to help with setup!
Wednesday, December 10: Set-up.

Thursday, December 11 and Friday, December 12: Student sales. 

FYI – Friday, 12/12 is a half-day.

Ski Program. Mark DeCelle will once again supervise the Otis Ridge Ski Program. He has connected with Jamie. Calendar for lessons: Wed, Jan 7—Wed, Feb 11, 2015 (6 weeks/6 hours).

First two lessons will be front-loaded, running 1.5 hours each lesson; remaining weeks will be just one hour, as in previous years. That way, if ski night is canceled due to poor weather conditions, we don’t “lose” lessons by end date of 2/11. Ski instructors cannot continue past the final date of 2/11, to make up any canceled lessons. In the event all lessons are met in the first five weeks, then the final class will be “open skiing,” held on the traditional Pizza Night.

Note: in the event that school is canceled due to inclement weather conditions, that does not necessarily mean that skiing is also canceled. They are two separate calls. Jamie and Mark will confer and make the decision by Noon, if weather is a question.

New Business: Ilona.

“Grumbling Gryphons.” OCC had a group apply for a grant for a $1,500 program, and they wonder if we are interested at Farmington River in having this theatre group visit? Not just a show, but a pre-performance workshop, as well. Other PTAs consulted with highly recommended the GG. Called a “community-building arts” experience. Day-long residency. Title of GG show is The Ghost Net: Environmental Performance of the Sea. 

Question posed how could it fit into school day? Tom feels we can never get enough arts at the school. We are over the rule of 990 hours of hands-on learning; Tom would like to find a less-structured arts program for a day. Parents/community to be invited. Hard to commit until we can get through Cash Calendar to see funding allocation. PTA can fund $500, but we should see what OCC could donate. Possible to host this event as a Friday activity prior to Screen Free Week (or the following Friday to conclude SFW).

New Business: Meaghan.

Berkshire Museum Festival of Trees on Safari. Seeking funding for one bus, $150, to transport Grades K, 2, 3 and 4 to decorate a tree at the museum. Kids have already received passes; Meaghan would like to take them there. Vote taken to provide $100.
New Business: Karen Yvon.

Box Tops Blitz. Karen just submitted $400 in Box Tops. She has a challenge idea for each class to participate and clip even more Box Tops during Jan-Feb-Mar 2015. All to win, no competition; every class can be a winner. Teachers can even win prizes (mani/pedi, for ex). Provides good opportunity for each class to host a little BT committee.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:30 PM.

Next PTA Meeting: Thursday, December 11th, 2014, 3:15 PM in school library.

